Council Meeting

-

Knox City Council

22 April 2022

Notice of Motion No 128

Tormore Reserve Federal Government funding commitment

| hereby give notice that it is my intention to move the following motion at the Council Meeting on 26 April 2022:
That Council resolves that the Mayor write to The Hon. Alan Tudge MP, Federal Member for Aston:

1) Noting the recent announcement of $5m of Federal Government funding for a new pavilion at Tormore
Reserve, Boronia.

2) Noting Council has an assessed list of priorities for pavilion projects including those highlighted in
Council’s advocacy document at Park Ridge Reserve, Milpera Reserve and Carrington Park, and Council
also welcomes Federal Government funding to assist in delivering these projects.

3) Noting that scoping of the Tormore Reserve project will consider the broader community needs
identified in the Boronia Renewal Strategy that could be met, within the funding allocation, through the
project.

4) Requesting written confirmation that the funding being provided by the Federal Government is to fully
fund the project.

5) Requesting written clarification on the expected delivery time frame of the Tormore Reserve pavilion.

Cr Jude Dwight
Chandler Ward



